Greetings from the Chinese
Consul General in New York

Congratulatory Message

I would like to extend my congratulations on the
30th anniversary of the Schiller Institute and the launch-
ing of the program on “One Road and One Belt New
Thinking with Regard to Concepts and Practice.”

The Schiller Institute is a world-renowned politi-
cal and economic think tank. Over the past 30 years
since its founding, it has promoted mutual under-
standing between different cultures. I applaud your
efforts and hope that you will continue your inspiring
work in the future.

The Silk Road Economic Belt and the 21st Cen-

tury Maritime Silk Road initiatives will help coun-
tries put aside their disputes in the political and secu-
rity fields, focusing on working with each other in
their pursuit of economic developrnent. Thus the ini-
tiatives will foster mutual trust among countries,
which will consequently promote the security coop-
eration across Asia.

Thave no doubt that the panel discussion to be held
at the Schiller Institute will enhance the awareness
and understanding of the “One Road and One Belt”
initiatives. I wish the Schiller Institute even more suc-
cess in the coming years and we look forward to many
more opportunities for cooperation in the future.

Ambassador Sun Guoxiang
Consul General of the People’s Republic of China
in New York

December 12,2014 EIR

National 57




